
 

Confidential & Proprietary Information of Equifax, Experian, Innovis, TransUnion, and OLDE                                                      1 | P a g e  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

e-OSCAR® RELEASE NOTES  
Release eo2025.02  

February 27, 2025 

 
  



 

Confidential & Proprietary Information of Equifax, Experian, Innovis, TransUnion, and OLDE                                                      2 | P a g e  
 

Release eo2025.02 Summary: 
 

Release eo2025.02 is scheduled to be deployed beginning at 6:00 p.m. ET on Thursday, February 27, 2025. This release 
includes the following features as described below: 

 
I. UPDATED PRINT CAPABILITIES FOR BLOCK RESCISSION REQUESTS (BRR) AND REINSERTION 

TRANSACTIONS 
 
We are introducing the ability to print BRR and Reinsertion transactions to the e-OSCAR System. Previously, Operators 
were required to print these transactions from their browser window, resulting in documents that were poorly formatted 
and required multiple pages. The new print capabilities will have a similar look and feel to other printed transactions and 
will generally require just two pages per transaction. Additionally, Operators will be able to download and save the 
printouts as PDF files if desired. 
 
 

II. BUG REMEDIATION: MFA-ENABLED INFORMATION MISSING FROM THE VIEW/UPDATE REGISTRATION PAGE 
 
We have remediated a bug where the View/Update Registration page (visible to Registration Administrators) did not 
always correctly indicate the type of Multifactor Authentication method that was enabled for the Registration.  
 
 

III. BUG REMEDIATION: BLOCK TRADELINE “ACKNOWLEDGE” OPTION NOT ALLOWED ON LINKED 
TRANSACTIONS THAT HAD A PREVIOUS BLOCK RESCISSION REQUEST SUBMITTED 
 
We have remediated a bug in order to better optimize the options available to Operators processing Tradeline Block 
Notifications that could be linked to other, previously submitted, Block Rescission Requests. Previously, Operators were 
not able to select the “Acknowledge” option to reference “Like BRR” cases to indicate that a BRR was previously 
submitted on a separate, but linked, case. Subsequent to this release, when an Operator is working a Tradeline Block 
Notification, if there are existing “Like BRR” cases, the e-OSCAR System identifies the most recent BRR (using criteria 
including account number and SSN matching), and the operator can select “Acknowledge” to indicate in the Block 
Notification that a BRR has already been submitted. 

 
 

NOTE:  For additional information, please contact the e-OSCAR Help Desk at 1.866.696.7227 Monday through Friday between the hours of 8:00 
a.m. – 6:00 p.m. ET. 
 

This information is subject to confidentiality terms in the e-OSCAR System Terms of Use. 


